


Moreland Courts Annual Meeting - May 1, 2023

V.a. Report of Association President, Kathleen Hickman

Hickman talked about Archie Green becoming president.
Elected Kathleen Hickman and Gordon Wean to fill the term vacated by Green.
Hickman recognized those who contributed to improving MCCA - Jim Collins, Bill Lang, Lee Heinen, Paul Stroud, Mebbie Brown, Denise Kramer and Lin Emmons. She recognized several MCCA employees for years of service - Mike Black 37 years, Larry Parker 29 years, and Keith Zoltan 20 years.

Eric Schreiber spoke about the newsletter committee, and Hickman thanked the committee for its work.

V.b. Jim Collins thanked Hickman for being president. The year 2022 was financially disappointing and MCCA ran a deficit. 2023 is off to a good start.

V.i. 
Facilities Committee - Jessica Schreiber reported on the gas meter and west garage roof projects, masonry, plumbing repairs, and how things are grouped into “must haves,” “nice to haves,” and “money saving” categories. This includes the gas metering and Spectrum billing change. Schreiber discussed sustainability which could include solar panels on the west garage roof. She also talked about electric charging stations in the west garage and how residents were trained as inspectors for each building.

Rules Committee - Jan Devereaux talked about defining, supporting and strengthening the social contract we all share. She talked about how to charge hybrid vehicles, roof patios, and smoking and its effect on neighbors.

Marketing - thanks to the celebration planners and history project. 2023 will have a focus on projects to keep public spaces neat and welcoming. Talked about a public lighting project and work done to increase the value of the apartments.

Legal - Attorney Jay Cusimano reported that MCCA is in very good standing. 

X.a. New Business - An unexpected and unknown visitor raised the issue of the fire and damage in buildings 10 & 11. Paul addressed these concerns by saying communications went out to all residents, and the smoke damage from the fire was the fault of the roofers. The roofers’ insurance company was made aware and will handle the claim. Paul offered further discussion to anyone concerned.

A question was asked about the Audit Report. Jim answered by saying MCCA ran a deficit, and that the reserve fund is well thought out and is well funded. Paul added that no irregularities were noted or change needed. Kathleen Hickman added the finances are sound.

Meeting adjourned @ 7:10pm.




